

Utah Department of Health

JOSEPH K. MINER, MD, MSPH, FACPM Executive Director

Division of Medicaid and Health Financing

NATE CHECKETTS

Deputy Director, Utah Department of Health Director, Division of Medicaid and Health Financing

May 27, 2019

Seema Verma Administrator Center for Medicare and Medicaid Services (CMS) U.S. Department of Health and Human Services 200 Independence Avenue, S.W. Washington, D.C. 20201

Dear Administrator Verma:

The Utah Department of Health, Division of Medicaid and Health Financing, formally requests to withdraw the pending amendment request to add a Family Planning Services program to the Utah 1115 Primary Care Network (PCN) Demonstration Waiver. The State submitted this request on June 29, 2018. The State is no longer in need of this waiver amendment due to the approval and implementation of the Adult Expansion Population on April 1, 2019. Individuals who would have been eligible under the Family Planning Services waiver amendment are now eligible for Adult Expansion, which covers all family planning services included in the waiver amendment.

Thank you for your consideration of the Family Planning Services waiver amendment. We appreciate your continued support in administering Utah's demonstration.

Sincerely,

Nate Checketts
Deputy Director, Utah Department of Health
Director, Medicaid and Health Financing

